
1 
 

 
 
                   LYNDEBOROUGH HERITAGE COMMISSION 
 
THURSDAY, May 25, 2017, Tarbell Library 
 
Present: Jessie Salisbury, Walter Holt, Bob Rogers, Julie Zebuhr, and 
Stephanie Roper 
 
7 p.m.: Stephanie opened the meeting at 7 p.m. The minutes of April 23, 
2017, were approved on a motion by Bob, seconded by Stephanie. There 
was no treasurer’s report. 
 
JUNE 3 HISTORICAL SOCIETY PROGRAM 
It will be an open house, show-and-tell program at the Town Hall from 1 to 
4 p.m. The topic will be the update of the town history now in progress. 
Jessie will bring the Society’s picture collection. It was discovered that the 
Town Hall stage is again filled with chairs, after Commission members 
spent over an hour last fall putting them all upstairs. A dozen of them will be 
offered for sale. 
 
 
MONUMENTS COMMITTEE  
The common is ready for Memorial Day except for rain-delayed finishing. 
Stephanie and Walter Holland have determined the size (16 by 18 inches)  of 
the new plaques and they will be ordered. A pallet of bricks has been 
donated for the new walkway around the flag pole and those will be picked 
up. It was decided to complete the walk with blank bricks that can be 
replaced at a later date with memorials. 
The new, shorter, flagpole, replacing the old one broken in a wind storm, 
looks good and is properly illuminated. 
 
GLASS FACTORY SIGN 
Scott and Stephanie constructed a planter around the sign using stones found 
on site. The town provided soil which was placed in the planter and flowers 
planted. They raked and cleared the surrounding bank but more work needs 
to be done, soil added and grass planted. The new larger sign has been 
ordered. 
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CLARK POTTERY SIGN 
This will be discussed further after the new Glass Factory sign has been 
installed. 
 
HOUSE SIGN UPDATE 
No new ones have been ordered. 
 
CITIZENS’ HALL DISPLAY CASES 
 Chris Schoen has said the cases were receiving their final finish and he will 
call Jessie when they are to be installed. 
 
LIBRARY STORAGE UPDATE 
The area has been cleared of empty boxes, space needs determined, and 
measurements taken. Wally will construct the shelves. It is hoped to have all 
the Historical Society artifacts removed from their storage room before hot 
weather. 
 
OTHER 
Selectman Fred Douglas reported the Center sign appeared to be “skewed.” 
Wally said it was probably caused by a wind storm and he will check it out. 
 
Wally said the two shutters missing from the Center Church have been 
located. They will be put back when the window restoration work is 
complete. 
 
Leo Trudeau will be contacted by the town office to be sworn in as an 
alternate. 
 
TIME AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting was set for Thursday, June 29, 7 p.m., at the Center Hall. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 
 
 
 
Secretary 
 
 


